
Lady Captain notices for 14th November 2023 
About a year ago, when us “Has beens” were writing a little ditty for the AGM, I think My month was 
welcoming everybody to the clubhouse when the weather prevented us from playing!! Well, that didn’t 
work this week, we started in the dry, but then we got truly soaked, in fact only 4 of the 8 teams 
completed 18 holes!! I did call them wimps, but actually, I think they were the sensible ones. 
 
Waltzing Matilda 
1st - Bernie Young, Sheila Stewart, and Carol Campbell 63 points £6 each 
2nd - Ginny SJ Glew, Frances Kipping, and Penny Cook 59 points  £4 each 
No 9-hole competition this week. 
 
NOTICES 
Jean Garrett’s daughter would like to thank the Ladies Section for the card and donation, and those who 
attended her funeral. 
 
Brian Macdonald, on Friday 1st December, is hosting the Past Men’s Herts Captain’s Day, and would be very 
grateful if some ladies could run the halfway house (on the patio by the clubhouse) from 10am. If you 
could do an hour or so, please contact Frances Kipping. 
 
And a request from the Social Committee, if any ladies have a spare hour next Wednesday 22nd November 
around 3pm, your help would be much appreciated, as we will be putting up the Christmas decorations in 
the clubhouse. Please message Sue Cooper or Carol Campbell if you can come along. 
 
Remmington Plate 
Thursday 14th December, a Delaney Texas Scramble with two men and 2 women drawn in high/low teams. 
First tee time will be 9.00am. There is no formal food after the match, but it would be appreciated if 
players stayed after the match for the results. Please sign up on the ladies notice board if you are free to 
play. 
 
Pearson 
Our Pearson team will be playing their first home match on Thursday 16th November v Hadley Wood. Good 
luck to the team. An update for you - after nearly calling it off because of the predicted wet and stormy 
weather, the forecast suddenly changed, and it was all back on again. The result was 4.5/2.5 to Hadley 
Wood. All the matches were very close, so well played to our Pearson Team; this was a very strong team 
to play against. 
 
Christmas lunch & 9-holes of golf – Tuesday 19th December 
We don’t normally organise anything for the final Tuesday before Christmas but thought it would be nice 
to have a change this year.  We have put together a Christmas themed Lunch for £10 per head, to include a 
bowl of soup, platters of sandwiches, tea/coffee and minced pies. For those who would like to swing a club 
beforehand and weather permitting, we will run a NQ individual Stableford 9-hole competition, with an 
open draw. There will be no charge for the competition, however the winner will take home a seasonal 
prize.  If you would like to come along for the lunch but are not so keen on playing first, that is fine too, as 
the lunch will take place, regardless of what the weather throws at us. Further details to follow next week. 
  
Thank you, Jeanette, for your birthday drinks, Happy Special birthday to you. 
 
Next week it is a NQ Stableford - Open Draw. 
 
Regards 
Ginny (Acting Lady Captain for November) 


